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No. 1304 

Asked on 9 November 2022 

 

 
MS S BOLTON ASKED MINISTER FOR POLICE AND CORRECTIVE SERVICES AND 
MINISTER FOR FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (HON M RYAN)— 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the ongoing dangerous driving and behaviours in our recreation areas 
and National Parks— Will the Minister introduce the necessary legislation and IT capacity 
to facilitate essential information sharing between agencies including QPS and QPWS so 
that permit restrictions can be placed on offenders? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised by the Queensland Police Service that, in relation to legislation, this matter 
may be considered in future reviews. However, it is important to note that information and 
intelligence is already shared between agencies where legally permissible.   
 
I am advised that requests are assessed on an individual basis with the focus on 
collaboration to enhance community safety. 
 
 
 
 
 


